Press release: Sir Alan Duncan
statement on Guatemala and the CICIG

The Rt Hon Sir Alan Duncan MP, Minister of State for the Foreign and
Commonwealth Office said:

The UK is extremely disappointed by the announcement of the Guatemalan
Government on Monday 7 January unilaterally terminating their agreement with
the UN on the International Commission against Impunity in Guatemala (CICIG),
a decision which has since been suspended by the Constitutional Court. CICIG
has made a valuable contribution to the fight against corruption and impunity
in Guatemala, strengthening the national institutions of Guatemala in the
process.

The UK, along with the EU and other international partners, has been a strong
supporter of CICIG and we value their work and close cooperation with the
Office of the Public Prosecutor of Guatemala.

The UK supports the statement made by the Secretary-General of the United
Nations rejecting the Guatemalan government’'s decision to unilaterally
terminate the agreement establishing CICIG and calling for the Guatemalan
Government to allow CICIG to continue its important work until the completion
of its mandate in September this year.

The UK supports the statements made by the G13 donor group and the EU, and
calls on the Government of Guatemala to respect the rule of law and the
importance of strong, independent institutions, which are vital for ensuring
security and prosperity.
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